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Defendant refinanced a vehicle loan. The original lender had
physical possession of the title and was noted thereon as a
secured party. Defendant required delivery of the title from the
original lender (with the original lender’s security interest
released thereon) before its payoff check could be negotiated.
Debtors filed bankruptcy before the check was negotiated and
title sent to Defendant. Defendant perfected its own security
interest postpetition without relief from stay, and outside of
any relation-back period. Trustee sought avoidance of the
security interest. Defendant sought to be equitably subrogated to
the original lender’s position. 

The Bankruptcy Court held for Defendant on summary judgment: 

Affirmed on appeal: Equitable subrogation, whereby Defendant
would be substituted to the rights held by the original lender,
to protect it against intervening lienholders (here the Trustee
using his strong-arm powers) was appropriate under the facts.
Defendant was excusably neglectful in failing to timely perfect.
The transaction was conducted in accordance with ordinary
business practices. Defendant attempted to protect itself by
requiring delivery of the title before the check was negotiated.
Allowing subrogation did not put the Trustee in a worse position
had the original lender not been paid. The original lender had a
perfected security interest, and the debt secured thereby had not
been satisfied as of the petition date, as defendant’s check had
not yet been negotiated. On balance, the equities favored
subrogation.  

 *On occasion the Court will decide to publish an opinion 
after its initial entry (and after submission of this summary).
Please check for possible publication in WESTLAW, West’s
Bankruptcy Reporter, etc. 
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